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General remarks

1. I commend the CCWG-Accountability for producing a set of draft proposals that, if adopted, will substantially strengthen accountability mechanisms within ICANN. Concomitantly, I support the thrust and mechanics of the reforms being proposed. 

2. I concur, for the most part, with the views of my fellow Advisors, Jan Aart Scholte and Willie Currie, as set out in their respective comments on the draft proposal. In particular, I find the suggestions by Currie of establishing a “Public Accountability Forum” and a “Mutual Accountability Roundtable” well worth considering. Although I am not convinced that the latter will fully resolve the issue of who will “guard the guardians”, it seems a step in the right direction.
3. My principal criticism of the draft proposals relates to the interrelationship of the IRP and RPE. The relationship between the two review processes is not explained; nor is it self-evident. The CCWG-Accountability ought to clarify the extent to which each procedure necessarily deals with different types of complaints. At present, there seems to be a possibility for overlap – i.e., that a matter could be treated under the RPE and then the IRP. Yet, from the draft proposals, there is no firm indication that the CCWG-Accountability intends the RPE to be a preliminary “light-touch” form of review that is ordinarily initiated before embarking on an IRP. If it has not already done so, the Working Group ought to consider the pros and cons of integrating RPEs into the IRP scheme.
More specific remarks
4. In paragraph 56 the syntax is overly complex and ambiguous (does the “which” refer to “policy”, “process” or “systems”?). I suggest the syntax be simplified. I suggest too that “open, transparent” be inserted directly before “bottom-up”.
5. In paragraph 76, the words “in a way that is substantially related to that interest” seem superfluous and could thus be deleted.
6. In paragraph 86, I suggest that the rather lengthy phrase “relevant principles of international law and applicable law and international conventions” be replaced by simply “international and domestic law” (assuming that “applicable law” is intended to encompass national/domestic law).

7. In paragraph 87, I suggest deleting “internet” from the phrase “internet DNS”.

8. In paragraph 111, I suggest the following wording: “Striving to ensure that the interests of one or more interest groups are not advanced at the undue expense of others”.
9. Regarding the IRP, it is unclear whether or not this will permit face-to-face meetings or only involve electronic document exchange. The issue ought to be clarified.

10. In paragraph 212, a two-week window is indicated for exercising the proposed power to reject Board approval of changes to Bylaws. I query whether this is a sufficiently long time frame.

11. Regarding the various periodic reviews, these are stipulated to occur “no less frequently than every five years” (see, e.g., paragraph 322 regarding accountability and transparency reviews), yet no explanation is given as to why a five-year cycle is chosen as opposed to, say, a three-year cycle as per the AOC. Perhaps an explanation is in order.
PAGE  
2

